Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes
Monday, December 10th, 2007

The meeting was called to order by President Richard Byrnes at 3pm. He introduced new members John Willis and Bob Witte. Thirty members were in present.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger gave his report. In October 2007 our closing balance was $1362.75. The closing balance for November 2007 was $1354.55. The change was due to money given to the Secretary for stamps.

Statistics for November, 2007 are as follows:

Man Hours:


301
Miles Driven:


3351

Security Checks:

41

Construction Sites:

826

Utilities:


266

Fuel Gallons:


203.314

Fuel Cost:


$630.43

Guest Speaker, Randy Welker, Executive Director of the Citrus County Economic Development Council addressed the meeting. He spoke about bringing business to Citrus County in the form of an IT business and a tannery which plan to open here soon.

Sergeant Chris Evan spoke about the problem we are having with water. He said that the bottom line is that if we don’t have rain by April 2008 we will have a big problem. Furthermore, if a conservation plan isn’t in effect by May 2008 we will pay big bucks for water. Therefore, the County Commissioners asked the Sheriff’s Office for help getting the word out to residents who are not in compliance with watering guidelines.  He also spoke about traffic control. If ever asked to do it, drivers should ask themselves if they are physically able to direct traffic or will I screw it up more than it is?  If a driver decides to control traffic, he/she must wear a vest and gloves, get out into traffic and use cones wisely to merge two lanes of traffic into one.

The By-Laws were handed out in October, and read in November. They were voted on at
this meeting. Mike Cerny moved that they be accepted as written. After his motion was seconded the group voted unanimously to accept them as written.

There was no New Business or Good and Welfare.

Bob Lee moved that the meeting be adjourned. Ralph Plaza seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned by President Byrnes.

The next meeting will be on Monday, January 14th 2008.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

